CLRC Legislative Committee Meeting

Monday, October, 20, 2008

CLRC 

3:45 PM

Present:
Scott Kushner, Chair, Lafayette Public Library; Bob Manning, OCPL Trustee; Patricia Skelly, Oneida-Herkimer SLS; David Tiedemann, Syracuse University; Dan Schabert, SUNY IT; Elizabeth Loftus, OCPL, Kathy Lulofs, iSchool Intern; Penelope Klein, liaison, CLRC.

Absent:
Cara Burton, Solvay Public Library
The meeting was called to order at 3:45 p.m.

Action Items:

Pat

· Find out if Clinton High School will provide food for the Legislative Breakfast.
· E-mail Kathy link and password for Royalty Free Music (complete).
· Continue to work with Penelope on video script.
Penelope

· Complete work on script with Pat.
Bob

· Find out price of breakfast from Baker High School (complete).

Minutes of September 22, 2008
The minutes were approved as written. Moved (Bob Manning)/S/ Approved unanimously. 
Legislative Breakfasts 2008

· The dates are set for:

· December 5th at Clinton High School.

· December 12th at Baker High School in Baldwinsville.
· Logistics

· Baker High School is asking us to use their food service; Bob will ask for a price for 65-70 people. 

· Clinton High School – Pat will ask to see whether they are providing breakfast free of charge. CLRC anticipates approximately 75 will attend, including the school librarians attending the Model Schools day.  
· Invitations will be sent to legislators on November 5th for the breakfasts; registrations will be taken at CLRC. 
· Save the Date notices have already been sent. 

· Onondaga County Legislators will be invited.
· Video

· Sounds Abound is royalty-free music that can be used for video.  Pat will make this available through Oneida-Herkimer BOCES. 

· Dave Tiedemann said that he has a royalty-free music product available at SU that may be used free-of-charge. 

· Jeff Passetti from the Newhouse School will be creating the video for us without charge; CLRC will ensure that he gets full credit for the work. 

NYLA
· Rallies are set for November 8th (NYLA Conference) and 18th (Albany). NYLA would like 250 librarians to attend the rally in Albany.

· Only 8 people from our region have said that they would like to travel to Albany for the rally. 

· The 2009 Legislative Priorities are on NYLA website.
Committee Membership

· Scott Kushner’s term ends in 2010; he will continue as Chair for one more year.  
· Liz and David will continue with the committee for another two-year term.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:42 p.m.
Next Meeting: November 17th at 3:45 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Lulofs

CLRC Intern
